

Tiela Schurman, Principal

1301 Eastlawn Drive Midland, MI 48652

Email:

midlandhigh@midlandps.org
Website: mhs.midlandps.org

Phone: 989-923-5181 FAX: 989-923-5100

CHEMIC SALUTE

Eleanor Solar, Emma Bjork, Addison Palmiter, Teegan Rokosz- They noticed spilled milk in eyeball ally at lunch and no one was cleaning it up and they took it upon themselves to clean it up.

A huge shout out/FELICIDADES to the multicultural club who met yesterday!! Both Sasha and Lilly shared their life and experiences in Argentina and Mexico!! The food and discussion was phenomenal!!! The next club meeting will be in April!

Not only did our girl's varsity basketball team claim the SVL title for the first time in a decade, they also had individuals earn recognition as well! Congrats go out to Jensyn Ardouin, Emma McLaughlin, and Ella McLaughlin for their honorable mention recognitions and to Kaiya Mahabir, Ellee Arnold, and Payton Palmer for their 1st-Team All-SVL honors! Also, shout-out to Coach Mahabir for being recognized as the Coach of the Year.

A huge Chemic Salute goes out to all of the Blood donors and to Ella Karbowski and Reese Dominowski for organizing the blood drive! Your kindness and willing to donate will literally go on to save lives.

Finally, 8 members of the Midland High School Varsity Leadership Class and the MHS Student Council attended the Michigan Association of Student Councils/Honor Societies State Conference held at the Amway Grand Hotel and Convention Center on February 22-24, 2025. 99 total schools with 1600 students attended this conference. The team of Josie Cripe, Faith Kogei, and Mary Doan shared a showcase called "Energizing Assemblies Through Student Involvement". The team of Ella Karbowski and Chloe Greer presented a showcase called "No Place Like Home: Building a Welcoming School for All". These 2 presentations earned the opportunity to share their presentations at the state conference. 24 student showcases were featured at the state conference this past weekend with MHS sharing 2 of the 24 presentations. The team of Chloe Greer and Ella Karbowski also applied for a new award titled, "The Quilt Award" with their work featuring Native American Heritage Month. This award derived from the individuality of a quilt square, something so unique that comes together in unity to contribute to a whole masterpiece. A quilt serves as a symbol of how there is unity in diversity, equity, inclusion, and beauty when all the unique squares come together. Their project was one of 3 schools that were awarded the Quilt Award. On a final note, Chloe Greer was one of a handful of students across the state who earned the Unsung Hero Award for her passion and devotion to the leadership program and her many contributions to Chemic Culture.

ANNOUNCEMENTS

Offerings: All Chemics: Are you interested in playing 3 on 3 basketball, learning ballroom dancing, participating in a book

swap, or swing dancing, are interested in compatibility matching, or would you like something else offered? If so, please check your email. You will find an email from Ms. Albright and you can complete the survey.

NHS: A reminder that all National Honor Society applications are due today, March 12, 2025, in the Main Office by 3 p.m. No exceptions. Thank you!

P2P: Join us in Eyeball during the first and second lunches to learn more about seasonal affective disorder. Look out for the table in eyeball alley! We will be doing a coloring competition to raise awareness about seasonal affective disorder. And remember Chemics, that the days are getting longer, and the sun is shining more! Sometimes it has to get harder before it can get easier! This is brought to you by P2P.

Club Med: Attention Chemics! Club Med is hosting a first-aid kit-building project. Please help us by bringing donations such as Alcohol wipes (single use), Antibacterial packets (single use), Band-Aids (finger size), Gauze, Rubber gloves, and Surgical Masks. Anyone can attend the meeting on March 20th to make the kits. You will receive volunteer hours! Thank you.

Teacher of the Year: Attention all students and faculty members of Midland High School! This is your chance to recognize an outstanding teacher who has made a significant impact on the students and community. Please nominate a "Midland High Teacher of the Year" by picking up a nomination form from the main office, media center, or your English teacher. The deadline for nominations is Monday, March 17, 2025.

Yearbooks: Chemics - the 2025 yearbook price increases to \$75 SATURDAY. Right now, the price is \$70 - don't pay more than you have to! Order today at www.yearbookforever.com bring cash / check to room 325.

Adams Elementary Carnival: Former Adams Atoms, listen up! The Carnival is returning March 14, 5:30-7:30 p.m., after a nearly 6 year hiatus and is in need of volunteers to make the magic happen. Just think, you could help run the beloved Cake Walk...maker of many sugar rushes...and occasionally the dasher of sweet dreams. You don't have to be an Atom...any high schooler volunteering will get a free slice of pizza (and a walk down memory lane for those Atoms) for helping out. Please stop in the main office if you'd like to help out. Remember..."every day is a great day at Adams!"

Club Med: Attention Chemics! Club Med asks anyone who can donate the items listed on the flyers to do so. These flyers are posted around the school. Please bring your donations to Mrs. McDonald's Room 114. These items are needed to make first aid kits for people in need. Thank you!

POSITIVE THINKING

Perspective

The common eye sees only the outside of things, and judges by that, but the seeing eye pierces through and reads the heart and the soul, finding the capacities which the outside didn't indicate or promise, and which the other kind of eye couldn't detect. -Mark Twain

SPORTS ACTIVITIES

Student V Staff: Attention Seniors: Are you interested in participating in the student versus staff volleyball and basketball games next Friday, March 21? If so, please check your email to sign up before Friday of this week.

Trap Shooting Team: Hey there Chemics! If you are interested in The Trap Shooting Team at Dow High School, please email Ms. Wagner; wagnerma@midlandps.org. There will also be an informational meeting TONIGHT at 6p in the Dow High Media Center. There are limited spots, so get your email in right away!

This message has been sent on behalf of Midland Public Schools. If you do not wish to receive any future email from Midland Public Schools, please click here.

This message is intended exclusively for the individual or entity to which it is addressed. This communication may contain information that is proprietary, privileged or confidential or otherwise legally exempt from disclosure. If you are not the named addressee, you are not authorized to read, print, retain, copy or disseminate this message or any part of it. If you have received this message in error, please notify district administration and delete all copies of the message.